
 
 

The Corporation of the City of Iqaluit 
Minutes of a Public Hearing 

 
 

Held on Tuesday, the 28th day of June, 2011 commencing at 6:00 PM at City 
Council Chambers. 
 
Present from Council 
Mayor Madeleine Redfern  
Deputy Mayor David Ell 
Councillor Jimmy Kilabuk 
Councillor Simon Nattaq 
Councillor Mat Knickelbein 
Councillor Mary Wilman 
Councillor Mary Akpalialuk 
Councillor Romeyn Stevenson 
 
Absent 
Councillor Joanasie Akumalik 
 
Present from Administration 
John Hussey, Chief Administrative Officer 
Tracy Leschyshyn, City Clerk 
Arif Sayani, Director, Planning and Development 
Kevin Gale, Assistant Director, Recreation 
Eva Michael, Communications Officer 
Valerie Collin, Recorder 
Rachel Ootoova, Senior Interpreter/Translator 
 
Also present 
2 members of the public 
 
 
Mayor Redfern called the Public Hearing to order at 6:00 p.m., acknowledged the 
gallery and noted that Director of Planning and Development, Arif Sayani, would 
continue with the public hearing. 
 
Arif Sayani, Director of Planning and Development, explained that the purpose of 
the public hearing was to rezone Lot 148, Plan 3896 from Medium Density 
Residential Zone to Neighborhood Business Zone. He noted that the by-law 
received First Reading on November 23rd, 2010. 
 
Mayor Redfern called for questions or comments a first time. 
 
Brody Moore asked what the commercial space would be used for and by what 
company. 



 
 

Arif responded that the lot will be used as office space for FSC Architects and 
Engineers design firm; it will be their headquarters building.  
 
Mayor Redfern called for questions or comments a second time. 
 
Mayor Redfern called for questions or comments third and final time. There were 
no comments or questions from the public; Mayor Redfern declared the Public 
Hearing closed at 6:05pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

_____________________ 
             Madeleine Redfern 
             Mayor 
 
 
 

______________________ 
            John Hussey 
            Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 
 
 

______________________ 
            Tracy Leschyshyn 
            City Clerk 
 
 
 
Approved by City Council this 23rd day of August, 2011, AD. 


